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Pathways cut on the woodland
for easier access

Belchford and Fulletby Parish Council Report from September Meeting 2021
The parish council meeting was held in the village hall and during the public forum members discussed the future
of the VCC for St Peter & St Paul Church, Belchford along with the planning appeal at Flint Wood Farm.  More
daffodils are to be planted, there is to be a village green meeting in a few weeks and the survey results are to be
reviewed, more trees are to be planted at the community woodland and a grant has been awarded from the Wolds
Sustainable Development Fund towards installing an Observatory. We are currently waiting for the third and final
quote for Full Fibre Broadband.  The next meeting will be on Thursday 18th November.

HENRY WINN BOOK LAUNCH - SATURDAY 13 NOVEMBER at 7pm, ST ANDREW’S CHURCH,
FULLETBY

Fulletby will be hosting the launch of Jean Shaftoe’s new book, 'Life in a
Victorian Village’, which is based on first-hand accounts of our local poet

and recorder of history, Henry Winn.  The evening will include an
introduction to Jean and her book, with a display of Henry Winn
memorabilia.  It will also be a chance to have a ‘social’ after the

pandemic restrictions.  Jean will be selling and signing her book on the
night (price £15) and for every book sold, £2 will go to the church that
Henry Winn supported in his turn over a hundred years ago.  Entry is
free, refreshments will be available.  It will be a great opportunity to

stock up on Christmas presents for family and friends!

October
November
December

Dates for your Diary
Parish Council meetings – 18�� November 2021.
Village Hall meeting -  AGM Wednesday 24�� November 7.30pm. New committee members required.

  Community Woodland Update

 The Hayes Furlong Wood is situated on the Belchford to Fulletby
road   and is open 24/7 to residents and friends of both communities.
The trees planted last spring are doing well, despite the spring
drought most have survived. This is due in no small part to the work
group who fastidiously watered the trees on several occasions. The
very same work group spent hours pulling ragwort plants. A big thank
you to all involved.
Winter plans include building a natural
Observatory, generously funded by
Lincolnshire Wolds Countryside
Service and planting more trees, some
of which have been very kindly paid
for by villagers, their family and friends .
If you haven’t discovered this fantastic
community asset yet, spare an hour
and have a look; and finally, if you
would like to help out in any way please contact Paul Morris, Peter
Thompson, John Smith or any of the councillors . https://tinyurl.com/NeighbourhoodQuestionnaire.



Contacts for Local Groups

Parent and Toddlers: Sue Murfin 533344

Table Tennis Club: Jon Newby 533397

St Peters & St Paul's Church, Belchford:
Church Warden: Barbara 01507 534120
Felting and Contemporary Textiles Group

Karen 07731755033
Village Hall: Bookings Secretary:

 Sue Murfin 533344

YOGA in Scamblesby
�Scamblesby Village hall
� Tuesday 9.30 - 10.45 am
� Thursday 9.00 - 10.15am
� Thursday 7.00 - 8.15pm

See www.susanwaller.co.uk
for my timetable

Call Sue on 07941 0009154

Now also available GENTLE YEARS YOGA
For ages 65 + or anyone who needs to take it
a bit steady for any reason! Please get in touch
if you might be interested and I will let you know
more about this new class.

BUS SERVICE CHANGES – UPDATES AND REVISIONS
For help and advice regarding public transport, please call the

Lincolnshire Transport Helpline- 0345 456 4474
CallConnect has extended services to enable more passengers

and staff to access Vaccination hubs in Lincolnshire. Please call
0345 234 3344 for details

Parish Councillors:
John Smith (Chairman), Peter Thompson (Vice-Chairman), Nigel Brigginshaw (Responsible Finance
Officer), Miranda Brown, Ian Goodall, Paul Morris, Jill Newby, John Leedham, Rob Short and Zach
Henden.
Full contact details for all councillors can be found on the parish council website
(https://belchford-fulletby.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
or from the Parish Clerk bandfpc.clerk@gmail.com)

Dog
Walkers

We have had a report at our last
Parish Council meeting that 24
sheep in the area had died from
sarcocystosis or other related

diseases spread by dog faeces.
The local vets have not heard this

has happened, only that some
sheep in the village have had fly
strike, but please be extra careful

with your dogs poo disposal
Thank you!

Thank you for your
response on the subject of
keeping our footpaths and
extending routes to include
more circular walks.
Discussion hopefully
At our next Parish Council
Meeting
Or email Jill
Jillnewby@live.co.uk
with your thoughts.

Existing, Expanding paths  to
E.E.K! R. WARD PLANTS & BASKETS

Mr R & Mr D Ward are selling trees –
grown from locally sourced seeds with local provenance

URGENT - FIBRE BROADBAND
Thanks from Fulletby
A special thank you to all residents for their dedication to our
community to all those who freely give, many, many hours of their
time, cutting verges and hedges, digging and planting, to enhance
and help make our little village  of Fulletby, truly beautiful!  Thank
you so much.
Many thanks also to the boys with their toys, and wood working
skills for tirelessly maintaining our churchyard for many weeks a
year, through spring, summer and autumn, in order that we can all
enjoy the space at its absolute best!
 And Thanks from Belchford!
A special thank you to the  Belchford residents too … who litter pick,
mow our churchyard and  verges, cut hedges, keep everywhere
neat and tidy and support the amenities, businesses in the village,
and understand we have to have lorries and tractors going through!!

Church Services Belchford &
Fulletby

Services are being held now
in all 8 Churches in the Hemingby

Group
Please

 contact your
Church Wardens for more information.

Mrs Barbara Bateman, Mrs June
Bullock or Mrs Carey Patterson for

Belchford.  Mr Paul Morris, Mrs Janet
Leedham, Mr John Stones or Mr

Robert Short for Fulletby.

Advanced notice for Over 60’s Christmas Lunch at the Blue Bell Inn
Wednesday the 15th December at 12 noon
This is a partly funded gathering by the

Neave Charity, Parish Council and Solar Coop
for all Belchford and Fulletby Residents over 60!

More details to follow
or contact Val 01507 534322 / Maggie 07733848263


